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Date:  10/26/24 

Start Time: 9:13 AM 

 

Serenity Prayer: Kevin L. 

The Service Prayer:  Donta B. 

The 12 Traditions: Johnny E. 

The 12 Concepts:  Gabby I. 

 

Members in Attendance:  Aleena L, Jarrod E, Stephanie B, Curtis C, Johnny E, Kevin L, Aaron S, Paul 

M, Vickie N, Dave M, Donta B, Gabby I, Krystal B, Bailey G, Mark M. 

 

H&I Chair: John D. 

H&I Vice Chair: James S. 

H&I Secretary: Aleena L. 

Panel Leaders: Bailey G, Dave M, Mark M, Kevin L, Gabby I. 

 

Have any members celebrated any anniversaries since last month?  

Is this anyone’s first time attending our subcommittee meeting? Jarrod E. Krystal B, 

 

Trusted Servants Reports:  I am excited to announce that the Regional H&I Subcommittee has released its 

first ever t-shirt which I am in possession of in limited quantities due to them being sold across the entire 

Arizona Region. We are selling them for $30 and the proceeds will be used to purchase literature (not 

only basic texts but How It Works and Why, Just for Today and Living Clean, as needed). Being that this 

is the first time there were no archives of past orders, quantities, etc. to base our initial run off of. There 

was an approved amount by Region to purchase 70 shirts with the expectation of repaying the seed money 

and if needed, more funds would be provided for future orders. Please see me if you are interested in 

purchasing one. Our subcommittee is in the process of revising our H&I guidelines having held an Ad 

Hoc meeting last month and will hold another meeting of the minds prior to our next monthly 

subcommittee meeting on 10/26. We feel confident that by November’s meeting, we will have them 

revised for final approval. We discussed at our last meeting how we can ensure that every member is 

aware of our need for volunteers to go into the new Prescott Jail. We ask that all GSRs report back to their 

respective home groups and announce it during their reports. We currently need male volunteers and will 

seek female volunteers once they have a population of female inmates on this side of the mountain. To be 

approved to volunteer, you must complete an application and submit it to the local jail or they can be 

emailed to the coordinator out in Camp Verde. If any member has been approved to go into the Verde 

Jail, please get with me for the coordinator’s contact info to reach out and see if you are still approved. 

Sharing this message is vital for our ability to share our message inside our local jail. With the year 

coming to a close, I am grateful to be handing over the subcommittee to a but trusted servant who I am 

confident will continue the valuable message through H&I that I find so near and dear to me. Continuing 

my recovery journey, I will be remaining on the H&I subcommittee and continuing to carry the message 

in our local community. I look forward to serving our fellowship in other areas.  

In Loving Service, John D 
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Old Business:  The next revision of the H&I subcommittee guidelines review is on 10/26 at 9:00 AM at 

Bob Edwards Park in Prescott Valley. We had to move the dates due to members being unable to attend. 

The format for our subcommittee was created and will be used from here on out. We want to get a 

meeting at the VA and James S. will get information on what we need to do to get that going. Our region 

is trying to get a virtual H&I meeting into the prisons and they would like a member from each area to 

join. We need to have a better balance between men and women going into panels. The next 

Subcommittee meeting will be on 10/26 at 11:00 in Prescott Valley at Bob Edwards Park. We will start 

looking for a new location for the colder months. 

 

New Business: H&I needs to start communicating with literature to better help serve our subcommittee 

with purchases. The subcommittee threw out the idea of the need to stock up our inventory so we can 

have IP and literature in stock.  Setting up a new date for the revision of our guidelines will be held. Once 

we have approved men to go into the new jail, then we will pick a date and have the first meeting. The 

next meeting will be held on November 23rd, 9:00 due to the last Saturday of the month being 

Thanksgiving weekend. We voted to have the next meeting at Third Shot due to the colder months 

approaching.  

 

Adjourned At:  9:52 AM  


